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 Board of Commissioners Meeting 

           Agenda Item Submittal 

 

 

Item To Be Considered:   Nonprofit Funding Requests 

 

Board Meeting Date: September 24, 2024 

 

Prepared By:   Jon Barlow – Town Manager 

      

Overview:  One Place 

 Carolina Museum of the Marine 

 

On May 28, 2024, Ms. Kathleen Holbrook, Advocacy & Community Relations Director of One Place 

made a presentation to the Board of Commissioners describing the work this organization does in the 

Swansboro area.  At the time of the presentation, the Board of Commissioners discussed making a 

monetary contribution to One Place, but did not take any action.   

 

On June 4, 2024, at a special meeting the Board discussed the possibility of making a monetary 

contribution to One Place, and again deferred for later action. Additionally, at that same meeting 

funding to the Carolina Museum of the Marine was discussed and also deferred.   

 

Typically, non-profit funding requests are considered as a group during the Budget development 

process.  However, the Board has the authority to make a contribution at any time during the fiscal 

year. If a contribution is determined and approved, a Budget Amendment would be presented for 

approval at the next meeting.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Background Attachment(s): None 

 

Recommended Action: Discuss and determine contributions to One Place and Carolina Museum 

of the Marine.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


